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Audrey Mattack writes 

LADIES ' FELLOWSHIP  

  Our next meeting (our AGM) will be 

held 2.30 pm, Wednesday, 26 March. 

There is also the annual Womenõs World 

Day of Prayer Service which will take place 

at Mistley Church on Friday, 7 March at 

10.30 am. Anyone wishing to go, please 

contact Audrey on (  322 824. 

 

Paw Slingo writes 

HORTICULTURAL  SOCIETY  

  The next meeting will be at 7.30 pm, 

Wednesday 5 March in the Assembly 

Rooms. The speaker will be Matt 

Tanton-Brown from 'Place for Plants' 

who will talk about ôThe fragrant garden 

throughout the yearõ. Visitors welcome. 
 

 

Ian Rose writes 

U3A  

   This month's lecture, which will take 

place on Wednesday 12 March at 2.15 

pm, will be on the subject of The 1953 

East Coast Storm and Flood, and given by 

Adrian Wright, FRGS.  It will cover a 

geographical analysis, description of 

events, and likelihood of a recurrence. 

Venue: Constable Hall, East Bergholt.  
 

Roy Laverick writes 

DEDHAM  QUIZ  2014 

   This was a great success and raised 

£1,314 for the Breast Cancer Campaign.  

Our thanks to the many businesses and 

individuals who donated raffle prizes, to 

David Druitt and his team for asking 

the questions, and to all those who 

attended on the night.  

CLUBS & SOCIETIES 

This magazine can be read in colour at www.dedham -parishchurch.org.uk  

MEET THE MISSION  W ORKERS 
 

   We have been supporting the Van de Ruits in Uganda for more than 20 

years. Only occasionally do we get to meet them. On Monday 17 March , 

beginning at 7.30 pm, the Vicar will be hosting an evening for Richard and Sue 

so that we can hear what they have been - and will be doing. You are warmly 

invited to attend - but Gerard would appreciate knowing if you intend to do so. 

 

MISSION  W ORK  COFFEE MORNING  
    

   This will be held on Saturday 22 March , at  

The Vicarage, from 10 am. In addition to morning 

refreshments, there will be bring & buy, jewellery, 

Fair Trade and a cake stall.  All monies raised will  

go towards Beacon House and the Van de Ruits in 

Uganda. Please come and support this event.  

All useful donations gratefully received.  

Contacts: (  322 598 or (  322 931. 
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SUNDAY SERVICES 
 

8.30 a.m.  
Holy Communion BCP 

1st Sunday in month 
_____ 

 

10.30 a.m. 
 

Family Service  

1st Sunday in month 
 

Morning Worship  CW 

2nd & 5th Sundays 
 

Holy Communion CW 

3rd Sunday in month 
 

Morning Prayer BCP 

4th Sundays 
___________ 

 

 

5 p.m.  
 

Evening Prayer BCP 

1st Sunday in month 

 

5 p.m.  
 

Re:Vive @5 

4th Sunday in month 
 

JUNIOR CHURCH 
 

10.30 a.m. 
 

Family Service  

1st Sunday in month 

In groups on other Sundays 
     ASSEMBLY ROOMS          www.dedham -assemblyrooms.info  
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www.dedham -parishchurch.org.uk  
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MINISTERS  (01206) 

 Gerard Moate    Vicar & Lecturer  ( 

 The Vicarage, High Street, Dedham CO7 6DE   322 136 

 Paul Southern      Assistant Minister 
     

CHURCH OFFICERS  

 Richard Hopkins Churchwarden 322 361 

 Quinlan Terry Churchwarden 322 370 

 Be Burleigh Deputy Churchwarden 323 205 

 Suzanne Woods Deputy Churchwarden 01255 870 640 

 Gabriel Watson           Verger 322 425 

 Andrew Hodson   Caretaker & Groundsman 07968 445 572 
 

MUSIC  

 Antony Watson Director of Music 322 425 
 

CHURCH GROUPS  

 Richard & Elizabeth Hopkins Junior Church  322 361 

 Chris Draper  Dedham Youth Church 322 055 
 

FLOWER ARRANGERS  

 Sally Gotelee  Co-ordinator 322 652 

 Barbara Ward       Weddings 337 242 

 

DEDHAM PARISH MAGAZINE  

 Katie Courts  Editor  Ć 

 Max Wilkinson 'What's On' Listings  Ć 

 Martin Hole Advertising  Ć 
 

PARISH OFFICE  at the Vicarage 322 136 
 

2.30 p.m. - 5 p.m.   Monday - Thursday   

   

Parish Secretary  Betty Cox     Office Administration  Be Burleigh 

Financial Administration  Sara Marshall, Katrina Ablett 

 

DEADLINE  FOR  

APRIL EDITION : 

11 March 2014  

    DUCHY BARN   

 Carol Mitson      Secretary 323 116 

 Anne Rowledge Bookings 322 394 

   DEDHAM C.E. PRIMARY SCHOOL  www.dedham.essex.sch.uk  

 Jason Skelton      Chairman       Ć 

 Heather Tetchner   Headteacher 322 242 
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From the Registers  
Bb 

FUNERAL  
 

 21 January 2014 Leslie ôLesõ Frank BROOKS (92) 
 

MEMORIAL SERVICE  

 21 February 2014 Jill Doreen HADDOCK (76) 

 

 

SPECIAL  SERVICES OF W ORSHIP  : 
 

Ash Wednesday, 5 March  

12.30 p.m.  Holy Communion  

Followed by a simple lunch at the Vicarage 

in aid of the Barnabas Fund 

 

Lent Prayers  

8 p.m. Every Wednesday in Lent  

[i.e. 12, 19, 26 March; 2, 9 April] 

there will be a short said service  

of Night Prayers in Church  

CHURCH NOTICEBOARD 

  TOWER  FLAG  DAY  THIS  MONTH  
 

 Monday 10 March Commonwealth Day 

Great things can grow from a small decision... 
 

Please Remember 

DEDHAM  PARISH CHURCH 

in your Will 
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GOD IN THE ARTS 

ôHe gave us eyes to see themõ 
 

THE TWO MOTHERS  

BY DUTCH  SCULPTOR  FRANS  STRACKE   
 

      This month, we look at a statue of a young mother to 

focus our attention on the fourth Sunday of Lent which we 

know as Mothering Sunday. This is the day when we 

traditionally give thanks for three mothers: mother 

Church, our own mothers and mother Mary ð three 

mothers, who each watch over their offspring with love 

and care. Motherhood of course is a mixture of joy and 

sometimes sorrow. The pride and happiness of seeing 

children grow go hand in hand with worry and concern 

over their wellbeing.  

   When we look at the life of our Lady in the Gospels, we 

meet there times of joy and times of worry and sadness. In the Middle Ages the Church 

proclaimed the seven joys of Mary ðthose key moments in her life from the 

Annunciation to her Sonõs Resurrection ð but also the seven sorrows of Mary.  

   In the sculpture called The Two Mothers, we see a vivid depiction of the joys and 

demands of motherhood. The work was created in 1893 by the Dutch sculptor, Frans 

Stracké. He is now remembered for his impressive memorials, which are on a grand 

scale, but in this intimate scene he has portrayed a young mother with a child carried on 

her left arm. The other mother is the dog at her feet who is looking up to her new-

born puppies, nestling in the folds of her clothes. It seems a gentle, sweet scene. But we 

look again and realise there is a world of hardship and struggle here. The mother is 

barefoot: she has been fishing in the sea with a net. But there are only two fish in her 

pocket and the net behind is empty. And yet there is a purpose in her step and a calm 

resilience in her young face. 

   The dog is worried over her puppies. The mother has to look after her own child as 

well as the new litter. A world of demand and responsibility sits on her shoulders. It is 

that over-arching love and care that we give thanks for on Mothering Sunday: the love 

and care of our mothers and those who are concerned for us, of mother Mary watching 

over her sonõs growth to maturity and ministry, and of our mother the Church, feeding 

us in the sacraments and guiding our pilgrimage through life. 

   We think of that maternal care that has nurtured us in our families and in the family 

of the Church ð a care that remains constant, true and watchful on whatever path we 

take through life.  

   CƻǊ нлмпΣ ǘƘŜ wŜǾ aƛŎƘŀŜƭ .ǳǊƎŜǎǎ ƛǎ ǎǳǊǾŜȅƛƴƎ ǿƻǊƪǎ ƻŦ ǎŀŎǊŜŘ ŀǊǘ ǘƘŀǘ Ŏŀƴ ōŜ ŦƻǳƴŘ ƛƴ ǘƘŜ 
wƛƧƪǎƳǳǎŜǳƳ ƛƴ !ƳǎǘŜǊŘŀƳΦΦΦȅƻǳ Ŏŀƴ ǎŜŜ ǘƘŜ ƛƳŀƎŜ ōȅ ƎƻƻƎƭƛƴƎ ǘƘŜ ǝǘƭŜ ƻŦ ǘƘŜ ǇŀƛƴǝƴƎ ŀƴŘ ǘƘŜ 
ŀǊǝǎǘΦ  ¢Ƙƛǎ ǎŜǊƛŜǎ ōŜƎŀƴ ƛƴ WŀƴǳŀǊȅ ŀƴŘ ǿƛƭƭ Ǌǳƴ ǳƴǝƭ 5ŜŎŜƳōŜǊΦ 

Strackeõs The Two Mothers 
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FORDS AND  BRIDGES 
 

   In the late nineteenth-century Charles 

Jones, then Vicar of Dedham, wrote:  
 

'The ford of Dedham lay half-way between 

Strat-ford and Flat-ford, and the names 

recall the days when the river was still 

unbridged. Strat-ford (the ford of the Via 

Strata) marks the point where the great 

Roman road from Colchester to Ipswich 

crossed the Stour; the ford itself probably 

lay below the present bridge, while at the 

bend above it was the Roman Camp Ad 

Anson, the half-way halt for legionaires on 

the march from Colchester to Ipswich. The 

Stour formed the old dividing line between 

the Iceni and Trinobants tribes of [earlier] 

days, and later between the Angles who 

took possession of East Anglia, and the 

East Saxons of Essex. Dedham ford was 

the lowest at which the river could normally 

be crossed because Flatford was only 

available at dry times and seasons, and 

until the construction of the Mill lock was 

flooded at all spring tides.' 
 

   The earliest reference to a bridge 

over the Stour at Stratford dates from 

1441. In 1548 the churchwardens of 

Dedham sold some of the communion 

silver to fund a foot bridge near to 

Dedham mill. Clearly, in a community 

bounded by a river which, with its 

tributaries and seasonal 

expansions, shapes the 

landscape, the people of 

Dedham have always 

needed to have had 'one 

eye on the weather'.  

   As the news of widespread and 

sustained flooding in the south and 

west of England, and of high winds in 

the north and in Wales, and with 

considerable coastal erosion in Norfolk, 

we should be grateful that, so far, here 

in north Essex we have been spared the 

worst effects of this winter. 

 

   There are no bridges as such to be 

found in the Bible, though river fords 

get a mention in four Old Testament 

books. Yet the whole course of the 

salvation narrative of the scriptures is 

to explain that, in effect, there is a river 

of sin that divides heaven and earth, 

God and humanity; one that, despite 

our repeated and ingenious attempts at 

fording it, proved impassable until Jesus 

Christ, through his death on the Cross, 

provided the first, the only and the 

enduring bridge that spans the chasm.  

 

   In the course of the weeks leading up 

to Easter, a time of preparation that the 

Church calls Lent, there will be extra 

opportunities provided to re-examine 

the design, structure, cost and course 

of that bridge (for example, Night 

Prayers every Wednesday evening at  

8 pm) and, on Easter Day, a joyful 

commemorative celebration of its 

opening. You are invited to join in! 

 

Gerard Moate  

Vicar & Lecturer 
 

 

VIEW FROM THE VICARAGE 


